


they can work within the constraints of whatever national development management policies the
Government arrives at.

If development accords with these requirements, planning permission should be straight-forward. If not,
applicants and appellants will need to overcome a heavy presumption against. Despite the Government’s
rejection of the zonal approach implied by the unpopular proposal in the planning white paper that local
plans should identify “growth areas” within which development consent would be automatically forthcoming,
LURB’s proposals could be interpreted as a step in that direction.

Whether this is workable greatly depends on whether development plans, local design codes and national
development management policies are properly tested for their realism. There will have to be even more
focus on testing the soundness of local plans. However, in terms of local plan making, there are some major
unresolved uncertainties:

the Government has not yet resolved what changes to make to the “standard methodology” for assessing
local housing need. A “prospectus” will be published at LURB’s Committee stage.
Does the annual national 300,000 new homes target remain?

locally-set proportion of gross development value. The amounts raised would need to be vastly higher than
for CIL, given that IL is also to raise at least as much funding for affordable housing as is the case under the
current system. It will be for authorities then to use the IL to ensure that infrastructure and affordable
housing is delivered (with the ability to require developers to provide it on site by way of a financial
mechanism still to be finalised).

More work plainly is required. The promised technical consultation will be welcome, as is the Government’s
intention to introduce the new system iteratively, through a “test and learn” approach. Will it be simpler and
more effective, whilst securing greater infrastructure and affordable housing delivery?

LURB is a many splendored thing...
Simon Ricketts, partner, Town Legal LLP



